
Tēnā koe Jo 

 

Request for Information – Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 

1987 

 

We refer to your official information request dated 13 December 2021 for the following 

information:  

1. Please provide the number of total applications made for a certificate of compliance 
under Section 139, Resource Management Act 1991 for the period 1 January 2019 to 
30 November 2021. 

2. Please provide the number of certificate of compliance grants issued under Section 
139, Resource Management Act 1991 for the period 1 January 2019 to 30 November 
2021. 

3. Please provide copies of all applications for a certificate of compliance made from 1 
January 2021 to 30 November 2021. 

 

Hutt City Council received 17 Certificates of Compliance applications between 1 January 2019 
and 30 November 2021, as tabulated below. Of these applications, 16 have been granted and 
one application was still undergoing processing as at 24 December 2021.  

 

Application 
ID 

 
Address 

Date 
Received 

Stage or 
Decision 

Date of 
Decision 

RM190140  07/05/2019  Granted 06/06/2019  

RM190195  17/06/2019  Granted 10/07/2019  

RM190213  25/06/2019  Granted 17/07/2019  

RM190224  02/07/2019  Granted 17/07/2019  

RM200025  31/01/2020  Granted 02/03/2020 

RM200073  06/03/2020  Granted 06/04/2020  

RM200122  29/04/2020  Granted 27/05/2020  

RM200167  08/06/2020  Granted 06/07/2020  

RM200221  10/07/2020  Granted 06/08/2020  

RM200246  29/07/2020 Granted 12/08/2020  

RM200458  17/12/2020 Granted 12/01/2021 

RM210026 1025 Coast Road, Remutaka Forest Park 01/02/2021 Granted 02/03/2021  

RM210029 Flat 1/307 Wellington Road, Wainuiomata 02/02/2021 Granted 15/03/2021  

RM210113 370 Moores Valley Road, Wainuiomata 01/04/2021 Granted 22/04/2021  

RM210203 68 High Street, Lower Hutt 26/05/2021 Granted 07/07/2021  

RM210522 419 Hutt Road, Alicetown 14/10/2021 Granted 26/11/2021  

RM210560 All road 1 Hutt City Roads, Hutt Central 08/11/2021 Processing N/A 

1 February 2022 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jo Brown 

By email:

 

s7(2)(a)



You have requested copies of all applications for a certificate of compliance made between 
1 January 2021 and 30 November 2021. Addresses for the six applications made in this time 
period are included in the above table. Using these addresses, you can search on the Hutt 
City website ‘Search Building and Property’ tab for publicly available documents affiliated with 
that address.  Accordingly, we are refusing your request to be provided with the applications 
under section 17(d) of the LGOIMA, on the grounds that the information requested is already 
publicly available. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 
 

Please note that this letter may be published on the Council’s website. 

 

 

Nāku noa, nā  

 

 

 

Susan Sales 

Senior Advisor, Official Information and Privacy 

Hutt City Council 

 

 

 

 

  
 




